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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
JOONDALUP PARADE 
Greenwood Primary School students from Jarrah 
block (TAs -10, 11, 12, & 13) will be participating in 
the Joondalup Festival Lantern Parade this coming 
Saturday 19 March.  Letôs hope that the weather is 
kind to us.  Please ensure that you have the Tiqbiz 
school app nearby and accessible on Saturday 
because that is how we will communicate with you 
all should the organisers of the parade provide us 
with any last minute information.  Your teacher will 
have already, (or will tomorrow), be sending you 
an email to give instructions for loading the app if 
you are one of the very few people who has yet to 
do so.  We thank Ms Young, Mrs Noreika and the 
team of parents and staff who have supported our 
children in the preparation for the event. Good luck 
everyone.  Have fun! 
 
 

P&C YEAR LEVEL REPRESENTATIVES 
In previous years we have tried to facilitate a 
parent rep for each class.  It has been difficult to 
get enough people involved and with you all 
having class email access that need is not so 
great.  The P&C has made the decision to keep a 
rep for each year level so that conduit can be 
maintained at P&C level.  The following people 
have volunteered to take on that role. At the 
request of the P&C, I have listed the TA and name 
of their child so that you can try and match their 
name to a face. 
 

¶ Kindergarten ï Nicole Tyrie (Chelsea TA2) 

¶ Pre-Primary ï Samantha Lakin (Kade TA4) 

¶ Year 1 ï Caroline Gordon  (Travis TA15) 

¶ Year 2 ï Tiggy Davies (Iris TA6) 

¶ Year 3 ï Nicole Rodgers (Trent TA8) 

¶ Year 4 ï Sandra Jackson (Daniel TA11) 

¶ Year 5 ï Simon Jenkins (Jack TA13) 

¶ Year 6 ï Mairi Walsh (Callum TA10) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Notes went out this week to get parents to indicate 
the level of swimming capability of their children.  
Please take the completion and return of these 
notes very seriously as the safety of children is 
paramount in our planning for this event.  Along 
with the above mentioned note please return the 
permission slip that has been sent home today. 
 
 

POWER METERS 
As mentioned in the last 
newsletter, these are 
available for our community 
to borrow.   They will allow 

you to conduct a power audit of your home.  The 
meters can be accessed from the office for a 
maximum of one week per household.  Hopefully 
these will help you identify some of your power 
guzzling appliances and assist you in behavioural 
change. 
 
 
URGENT -----ASTHMA PLANS 
Thank you to the parents who have responded to 
the last newsletter and provided the school with 
the required plans to support your children.  Here 
is a quote from yesterdayôs Western Australian 
Newspaper. ñAsthma continues to kill nearly 400 
people in Australia and remains one of the biggest 
reasons children present to emergency.  So why is 
there a community belief that the disease is not 
really that bad?ò   We still have 14 families who 
have not responded to individual letters and two 
previous newsletter requests.  I will repeat my 
request.  Please, either remove 
the condition from enrolment (a 
doctor has diagnosed that 
asthma is no longer an issue) 
or complete an asthma 
management form as sent to 
you (a doctor will develop that 
plan).  
 
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER No. 4 
Thursday, 17 March 2016 

Dates to Remember 
March 

19  Joondalup Parade 
21  Harmony Day 
24  School Development Day 
25  Good Friday 
28  Easter Monday Public Holiday 
29  Easter Tuesday Holiday 
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ASSEMBLY 

Congratulations to TA9 on a wonderful ñPositive Mind 
Setò themed assembly.  I have had some people 
indicate that the message came to them at just the 
right time!  I am very pleased that the Growth Mind Set 
of Positive Polly overrode the Fixed Mind Set of 
Negative Nelly.  Perhaps as adults we could all learn 
something from the children.  How are you acting at 
the moment?  Especially consider this when you are 
met with challenges that life throws your way. 

 
HEALTH UPDATES 

We need to ensure that we have up to date 
immunisation records for all children in Kindergarten 
and Pre Primary.  Please ensure that the office has 
those records. We still have many families who have 
yet to update these records. 

 
MODCROSSE ï EXCITING NEW SPORT 
TO TRY! 

We have nearly enough children for our 
year 5-7 team (still room for a couple 
more), but it looks like we are struggling to 
get enough interest for our junior team 
(years 2-4, although more athletic year 
ones could play).  This is a wonderful sport 
for young children.  It is for both boys and 

girls, has a strong participation philosophy and as a 
minor sport, can lead to some wonderful opportunities 
as children move up the grades. (Even some 
Principals have been able to tour the nation and 
world!) Mr Rosier tells me the children are really keen 
to play so I can only assume we need to convince 
parents.  The venue (Penistone Reserve) is really 
local and the club is super friendly!  Please contact 
Mr Rosier or me if you would like your child to be part 
of the school team. 

 
UNIFORMS 
Please contact our supplier directly; Tudor School 
Uniforms can be contacted by phone on  
9408 2666 or by visiting their website via the link 
below.  

http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-
greenwood-primary-school 

The school does have a small supply of school hats 
available from the office for $8.00 per hat.  These 
hats are meant for the emergency situation of a lost 
hat.  If you are purchasing a second hat or new 
uniform go through Tudor Uniforms.  All hats should 
be named inside the hat with a white (or light colour) 
marker pen.  Please, donôt just label the tag as these 
often tear off. 

 
Peter Mulcahy 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SUPPORT A READER 
Greenwood PS has run this program for a number 
of years.  It is a very effective way to assist 
children in the early years to develop their fluency 
and comprehension skills.  We need volunteers to 
run these sessions during terms 2 and 3.  Mrs 
Hayes is the Coordinator and has organised a 
training session on Thursday 31 March from 9am ï 
10.30am in the conference room of the 
Administration building. The more volunteers we 
have, the more children we can assist in the area 
of Literacy.  A note was sent home last week. If 
you would like further information, please contact  
Mrs Dias (TA 10) or speak to Mrs Shadbolt or  
Mrs Pethick in the front office. 
 
Sandra Dias 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 STARS OF THE FORTNIGHT 

TA3 Sam Jackson, Ashton Short 
TA4 Tate Barnett, Luke Roots 
TA5 Hayden Bower, Indigo Comben 
TA6 Zade Rahim, Iris Davies 
TA7 Jessica Cordier, Joshua Tippins 
TA8 Trent Rodgers, Dempsey Kieran 
TA9 Riley McCarthy, Tane Bowater 
TA10 Jake Martin, Alicia Artemis 
TA11 Domenic Welch, Tahlia Boase 
TA12 Jye McCarthy, Ciara Penny 
TA13 Bailey King, Emma Miller 
TA14 Nyah Ptolomey, Emily Wooldridge 
TA15 Travis Gordon, Chad Rodgers 
  
W/WISE Derek Hedley, Peter Ranford 

 Chloe Bunter 

  

ART Max Venn, Cleo Barrs 

http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-greenwood-primary-school
http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-greenwood-primary-school
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JOONDALUP TWILIGHT LANTERN PARADE 
SATURDAY 19 MARCH 
 
A note went home yesterday 
reminding parents of the 
upcoming parade event and 
arrangements. 
 
If your child is attending please 
read your class email and see the note with 
attached map. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all there.  We need as 
many students as possible attending on the night 
to cheer us on. 
 
Yours in anticipation, 
Ms Young 

 
 

 

 
 

CHAPLAINôS CORNER 
 
 
 
In Week 6, I had the 
opportunity to teach the 
students in TA 6, 7 and 14 how to use the Buz 
Hopscotch. I had a wonderful time visiting the 
classes and watching the studentôs role play the 
strategies using figurines to help them with the 
method. During the recess and lunch breaks, I 
received some positive feedback from a few 
students from these classes sharing that they 
used the strategies and it helped them to resolve 
the conflict that they were in. They were really 
proud of themselves and it was great to hear the 
confidence that they had in themselves. 
 
Iôd like to share with you that Relationships 
Australia has a number of Short courses and 
seminars coming up in April. These sessions are 
held in a comfortable setting; they give an 
overview of various aspects of relationships and 
are a great introduction to their long, in-depth 
relationships courses. Their fee is $25 and the 
time is at 6.30pm ï 9pm. 
 
On Wednesday 6th April in West Leederville, they 
have a ñFly in Fly Outò course. This one night 
seminar is for couples who are considering or are 
in the early stages of a Fly in Fly Out situation. 
Being prepared can help to ease the situation 
and deal with various challenges as they arise. 
The seminar explores these challenges and helps 
you to develop strategies to meet them. Places 
are limited, so please phone 1300 364 277 to 
enrol. 
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WHATôS BEEN HAPPENING IN TA 9? 

Our A ssembly  

Sculptures 
by the Sea  

Buddies ! 

More fun times to come!  


